
 

  

September 27, 2018  
 VIA RESS AND COURIER 

 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Attention: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 

 

 
Re: Upper Canada Transmission Inc. (“NextBridge Infrastructure”) and  

Hydro One Networks Inc. 
East-West Tie Line Project and Lake Superior Link Project Combined Hearing 
EB-2017-0182/EB-2017-0194/EB-2017-0364 
Métis Nation of Ontario Concerns re Hydro One Interrogatory Responses dated 
September 24, 2018 

 
We are counsel to the Métis Nation of Ontario (“MNO”), an intervenor in the above-noted proceeding.  

We adopted NextBridge’s information requests to Hydro One by way of a letter dated August 30, 2018.  

On September 24, 2018, Hydro One filed its responses to those information requests. We have now had 
the opportunity to review Hydro One’s responses, and NextBridge’s letter communicating concerns 
about those responses dated September 26, 2018. 

We have substantially similar concerns to those expressed by NextBridge regarding the extensive 
confidentiality claims of Hydro One, and the lack of detail provided in its responses. We wish to make 
the Board aware that we share NextBridge’s concerns as outlined in the September 26 letter.  

The MNO’s legal counsel (myself and Jason Madden) have provided signed Declarations and 
Undertakings to the Board previously, as acknowledged by the Board in Procedural Order 7. As per that 
Order, we request unredacted copies of all proposed confidential information within the timeline 
specified by the Board. 

Further, we support NextBridge’s request that Hydro One provide complete answers to the requests set 
out in Table B to NextBridge’s letter. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Megan Strachan 


